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2010 SEASON – NEWSLETTER 3
Dear Member,





                 10th June 2010 

The season got off to a lively start in May with Gorey Pier being the venue both for the Fete de la Mer in perfect weather and the visit of the Portbail boat owners association over a weekend of appalling conditions that failed to deter them – see our website for the pictures.  The high winds did mean that a few of our members were able to join in at short notice, with 66 people from the two associations enjoying live music from Vince & Wayne followed by an excellent meal at the Moorings Hotel.  Unfortunately the wind did mean the cancellation of the trip to the Ecréhous on the Sunday planned by the Regatta Association.  However the weather for the regatta itself the following weekend was much kinder, for the results have a look at their website www.goreyregatta.org/
PORTBAIL EVENTS
The ever-popular Fete de la Musique in Portbail is on Saturday the 19th June, although unfortunately this is again over a neap tide – not that this will deter the usual stalwarts.  Please note that the sand-bar has now been dredged to 7 metres above datum, so is accessible in all but the smallest of neaps.  

The annual GBOA rally to Portbail has been arranged for the following weekend – the 25-27th June, the spring tide giving more options for arrival in time for the main event on the Saturday evening at 19.30 (French time).  Our genial host Fabrice at ’Le Repère’ has arranged a repeat of last year’s winning formula – a welcome drink, followed by a huge buffet, main course, cheese and sweet – all for €/£20 a head.  He has arranged a band all the way from Caen to play afterwards in the marquee.  This is always a popular event, so please complete and return the tear-off slip below to secure a place and to help us to plan for numbers – I would hope that we can at least equal the number that attended the Gorey event.  Please do not leave it till the last minute to let us know that you plan to be there, deposits will be returned if bad weather forces us to cancel.  If there are any members that will be making the trip for the first time, or are in any way unsure of the crossing, please contact me (details on our website) to arrange to ‘cruise in company’.  
DATES FOR THE DIARY
To help you plan your season, here are a few dates for the diary (some provisional) – for updates, check our website www.gboa.org.uk/diary-dates.html :

· June 19 – Portbail Fete de Musique;

· June 25 -27 Portbail GBOA rally and meal at Le Repère with live music;

· June 26 – Bonne Nuit Harbour Festival;
· July 10 – Sark to Jersey rowing race;

· July 10 -15 – Tour des Ports de la Manche, starting in St. Helier;
· July 11 – ‘Blessing of the Boats’ at La Rocque;

· July 17-18 – Gorey to Carteret rowing race;

· July 24 -25 – Fete des Ramparts in Dinan;

· July 30-31 – GBOA Carteret rally and meal at the Carteret Yacht Club with live music;
· Aug 1 – Carteret Fete de la Mer

Please note that the rowing clubs are looking for guard boats for the 2 races above – fuel and food will be paid for – please contact Chris le Masurier on 07797 738656 if you can help.
MOORINGS & HARBOURS
The Moorings Sub-committee has continued to press Jersey Harbours to resolve the long list of outstanding issues. In the last month some matters have been progressed - the ground chain work on the working berths has been completed and JH have accepted a suggestion from GBOA to introduce a new system of booking the working berths. Boats with moorings in Gorey will still get free use of the berths for up to 28 days, but owners will need to book the berth with the Marine Leisure Centre. The intention is to prevent the berths being used as long term moorings.  The move up list for 2010 has been addressed and five new mooring allocations have been made from the waiting list. With 22 vacant moorings in the harbour we hope to welcome a few more new boats soon. The person waiting the longest went on the list in 1995! The waiting list was reopened in April and if you want to put you name down, please contact Jersey Harbours.

Harbours have confirmed that more than 20 craft are not on a mooring allocated to them or are in arrears on their harbour dues and assure us that they will be taking firmer action in the future. Last month several members received letters from Harbours when craft were not on their allocated mooring on a particular day. The letter implied this was following complaints from GBOA. This was never the intention of the committee and the letters were sent without our knowledge or agreement and did not reflect the situation or our intention. Anyone seeking greater explanation about those letters can contact a moorings sub committee member.

Members are reminded that allocations are the sole responsibility of Harbours. GBOA may advise only and will continue to work with JH to progress these and other issues but if any member has a concern about moorings they should contact the Marine Leisure Centre immediately and inform a GBOA committee member, telephone numbers are on our notice board on the pier or the website.
BOAT SECURITY
You may have seen in the news that boats in the east of the Island have recently been targeted by vandals stealing petrol tanks and damaging boats.  We have also seen at least 3 tenders set adrift, ending up on the rocks in various states of repair.  Please ensure that your own boat is secure, with any valuable items secured properly, preferably with a padlock (although this does not seem to have deterred the more determined ones).  Just as importantly, please keep an eye open for any suspicious activity in or around the harbour, and report anything significant to Jersey Harbours on 447705.
In the meantime, happy boating and we hope to see you at the Portbail rally on the 26th June.
Bon Voyage

Chris Parlett
Chris Parlett

Chairman
Please return the slips below by the 18th June to Chris Parlett at:

Sunnylands, La Grande Route des Sablons, Fauvic, Grouville, JE3 9HG

​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​

I/we would like to attend the Meal at the ’Le Repère’ at the Portbail rally on Saturday 26th June.  Please reserve me _____ places at the meal, I enclose a cheque for €/£________ (€/£20 per person), cheques made out to the Gorey Boat Owners Association.

SKIPPER’S NAME______________________________________________
WOULD LIKE TO SIT WITH_____________________________PARTY (optional)
BOAT NAME_________________________________LENGTH__________m
CONTACT NUMBER (Mobile if possible) _________________________
BERTH REQUIRED IN CARTERET OR PORTBAIL_________________
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GOREY BOAT- OWNERS RALLY TO PORT-BAIL

SATURDAY 26TH JUNE 2010
Musique avec le Groupe de Caen.

Bienvenu à Portbail
 La soirée débute à 19h30


Cocktail de bienvenu "punch maison"

Buffet froid - salade varié et plateau de fruits de mer

Roti de Porc à la Normande

Plateau de Fromages

Dessert

£/€20 par personnes

alcools non compris
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Our hosts – Florence & Fabrice Clement
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Don’t forget to check out our website at � HYPERLINK "http://www.gboa.org.uk" ��www.gboa.org.uk�         and our Facebook group











